
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COUNCIL 
ADDENDUM 1 

Public Engagement 
 
 
 

 
 

4.30PM, THURSDAY, 24 OCTOBER 2024 
 

COUNCIL CHAMBER, HOVE TOWN HALL 
 

  
 





ADDENDUM 
 

 

ITEM  Page 
 

35 TO RECEIVE PETITIONS AND E-PETITIONS.  
 

5 - 6 

   

36 WRITTEN QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC.  
 

7 - 10 

   
 
 





Brighton & Hove City Council 

  

Council   Agenda Item 35
  

Subject: Petitions 
 
Date of meeting: 24 October 2024 
 
Report of: Corporate Director for Corporate Services  
 
Contact Officer: Name: Anthony Soyinka 
 Tel: 01273 291006 
 Email: anthony.soyinka@brighton-hove.gov.uk  
  
Ward(s) affected: All  
 

 
1. Purpose of the report and policy context 
 
1.1 To receive any petitions submitted directly to Democratic Services or any e-

Petition submitted via the council’s website. 
 

2. Recommendations 
 

2.1 That Council notes the petition(s).  
  

3. Context and background information 
 
3.1 To receive the following petition signed by 6 people at time of publication: 
 

Dyke Close Parking Chaos 
 

 We the undersigned petition Brighton & Hove Council to Introduce a light 
touch parking scheme into Dyke Close. Ever since parking restrictions were 
introduced in the surrounding areas, the number of cars parking in Dyke 
Close and blocking the road and our driveways has become unbearable and 
more importantly dangerous. The Close is used as a parking site and people 
that park, often do so without consideration and for lengthy stays -often cars 
are left for weeks. 
 
Our bins are very often not collected because the bin lorry cannot get down 
the road due to badly parked cars- the bin and recycling drivers themselves 
have complained about this to their managers. 
 
There was an incident where there was a fire on the corner house of Dyke 
Close and the fire engine was unable to get down - luckily no lives were lost 
but the damage was more extensive due to the delay in getting the fire truck 
down. What happens if this happens to another house and lives are lost? 

 
3.2 To receive the following petition signed by 322 people at time publication: 
 
 Save Our Green Spaces 
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 We the undersigned petition Brighton & Hove Council to draw up a specific 
set of guidelines/code of conduct, prepared in close collaboration with 
affected residents and businesses, and that they are adhered to in 
conjunction with the Council's Outdoor Events Policy. 
 
Residents & businesses, in close proximity to Valley Gardens; Preston Park; 
Kemp Town; Madeira Drive; Hove Lawns and Hove Park, are not being 
sufficiently consulted to input into commercial and community events or the 
issuing of licenses/contracts, in advance of them being agreed. Residents 
rights, needs and safety must form a fundamental part of any outdoor events 
strategy. These rights must be upheld by elected council members; officers; 
council services; council leader and specifically, the outdoor events 
management team. 
 
We the undersigned residents and businesses welcome outdoor events. 
However, we demand that changes are applied to the procurement and 
management of these outdoor events by drawing up a specific set of 
guidelines/code of conduct, in close collaboration with residents. The 
residents and businesses events guidelines must be adhered to in 
conjunction with the Council outdoor events policy. 
 
These guidelines will be used to determine the most appropriate commercial 
and community events that are desired by the community. Importantly, 
events should be best suited to the location; venue structure; safety and 
well-being of residents as well as the surrounding environment. 
Guidelines will cover the following topics: 

 Procurement Process 

 Declaration of Income 

 Type of Event 

 Environment 

 Location 

 Notification of Events 

 Duration of Events 

 Community Benefits 

 Participation Numbers 

 Responsibility & Safety 

 Noise Levels 

 Compensation 

 License Agreement 

 Business Case 

 Charges & Fees 

 Damage limitation 

 Adherence to Outdoor Events Policy 
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Brighton & Hove City Council 
 

Council         Agenda Item 36 
 
Subject: Written questions from members of the public 
 
Date of meeting: 24 October 2024 
 
A period of not more than thirty minutes shall be allowed for questions submitted by 
a member of the public who either lives or works in the area of the authority at each 
ordinary meeting of the Council. 
 
Every question shall be put and answered without discussion, but the person to 
whom a question has been put may decline to answer.  The person who asked the 
question may ask one relevant supplementary question, which shall be put and 
answered without discussion. 
 
The following written questions have been received from members of the public. 
 
1.  Question from: Anne Pissaridou   
 

Once again there is a predicted deficit currently of £37m which has to be 
addressed. This city has always endeavoured to protect their most vulnerable 
residents from the cuts.  I set up a warm space in Mile Oak Library my ward 
North Portslade to shelter them from the most severe weather given the 
exorbitant spiralling heating costs during the cost-of-living crisis. Ironically, due 
to the budget cuts the library was closed last year by the current 
administration. The cost-of-living crisis sadly persists- with energy prices set 
to rise again this winter the number of working people and families using 
foodbanks continues to increase and incredibly in 2024 we still have many 
people sleeping rough. Will Council leader confirm that the deficit will not be 
borne by the most vulnerable, concessionary bus passes, discretionary 
payments will continue to be funded, and support for the voluntary sector? 
 

2.  Question from: Stella Sims  
 

In 2021 there were various renovations on Francis Street (BN1 4ZH) that 
installed bollards, allocated loading areas and made the street access-only. 
Since then, there has been no improvement in anti-social behaviour and a 
constant stream of vehicles ignoring the access-only signs and parking rules. 
In September 2023 I wrote to several council officers to report issues and ask 
for further action. Several other residents have done the same. In Jan 2024 
Cllr Trevor Muten emailed me saying “I am very keen to work towards solving 
the traffic flow and parking issues that were identified during my meeting with 
Cllr (Sue) Shanks where it was agreed that further improvements are 
needed.” Nothing has happened since.  
  
Is there any plan to consult with locals and make further improvements to 
Francis Street in terms of preventing illegal car access and making it a more 
pleasant place to live and work?  
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Brighton & Hove City Council 
 

3.  Question from: Pamela Stiles  
 

The Car Park at the junction of Roedean Road and the A259 Roedean Car 
Park has been completely taken over all year by White Vans/Mobile homes 
and associated vehicles in which people are living.  This itinerant population is 
intimidating to those wishing to park and walk nearby, and to local school 
children who need to catch local buses. The rubbish and excrement is now 
spread across Council owned land where there is a butterfly sanctuary.  
I have repeatedly asked that the Council reinstate the Overhead Barrier which 
prevented large vehicles accessing this Car Park, and that it should be made 
clear by signage that there is NO overnight parking. Will the Council now 
progress this? 
 

4.  Question from: Tony Janio  
 

Mr. Mayor, the new government's intention to reform the dysfunctional 

Planning system is a welcome move. The Deputy Prime Minister intends to 

make changes to National Planning Policy, including making local housing 

targets mandatory and revising the method used to calculate housing needs 

to better reflect the urgency of supply in local areas. Additionally, the Deputy 

Prime Minister has expressed her intention to build on the Green Belt, 

requiring local authorities to review their housing targets and ensure the 

provision of essential infrastructure such as schools, GP surgeries, and 

transport links that our communities require. To achieve this, she will be 

soliciting feedback from councils, political parties, interest groups, and 

residents. Does the council have a timetable for this process that they can 

share with us today? This would be very useful as it would allow those 

wishing to make submissions to start preparing now. 

5.  Question from: Beata Janik  
 

The council don’t have enough resource to provide more street lighting. We 
can’t get CCTV. A PSPO gating system is apparently not possible. If the 
council can’t support with these measures, what do the community safety 
team suggest could be done to address the ASB on Zion Gardens?  

 
6.  Question from: Julia Basnett 
 

I think I am right to say that the questions residents submit for reading at Full 
Council and committees, once published in formal agenda papers, should 
never be rescinded. Moreover, I’m aware of a number of questions that have 
been straightforwardly rejected by giving the explanation that the meeting is 
not “the appropriate forum” to deal with the question when plainly it was. It 
isn’t  a healthy state of affairs that bad reasoning becomes protected by “our 
decision is final”. Can the Chair reassure residents that our ‘listening’ council 
will endeavour to act diligently and reasonably in these matters? 
 

7.  Question from: Nigel Furness  
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Brighton & Hove City Council 
 

Regarding the mooted proposals for local government reorganisation in East 
Sussex, West Sussex and Brighton & Hove City Councils, with a possible 
Directly Elected Regional Mayor, can you, Councillor Sankey, please confirm 
if it’s the intention of your administration to gobble up the whole of what 
currently comprises West Sussex?  

 
8.  Question from: Daniel Harris
 

Can you please tell me how many applications the council received to join the 
housing register for 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, and so far this year please?  

 
9. Question from: David Plant  
 

In Ovingdean we have two sections of Greenways road which have no 
pavements.  We have been told that we are very low down the priority list for 
pavement investment, but I would like to know how these priorities are 
decided. Greenways is Ovingdean’s busiest road, this particular section has a 
sharp double bend and is regularly used by families, church goers, allotment 
owners and walkers. We are keen to do everything possible to enable 
residents to safely walk between the village’s various facilities. Will you please 
meet me at Greenways to view the situation, and then re-assess your priority 
list?  
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